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May 5, 2025 

 

VIA ONLINE PORTAL: 
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Testimony/HCEE/SB/685/2025-05-06-08-
00?area=Measures 

The Honorable John Lively 
Oregon State Legislature  
900 Court St NE 
Salem, OR, 97301 
 

RE: Senate Bill 685 – OPPOSE 

 
Chair Lively and House Committee on Climate, Energy, and Environment Members – 

The Green Hydrogen Coalition ("GHC") appreciates the opportunity to provide written 

testimony on Senate Bill 685. The GHC is an educational 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. 

GHC's mission is to facilitate policies and practices that advance clean renewable hydrogen 

production and use in all sectors of the economy to accelerate a carbon-free energy future. 

Our sponsors include foundations, clean renewable energy users and developers, utilities, 

and other supporters of a reliable, affordable clean renewable hydrogen fuel economy for 

all.  

While the goal of oversight and protecting residents is laudable and well-intentioned, Senate 

Bill 685 will likely lead to confusion and a chilling effect on the renewable hydrogen industry. 

This bill could lead to companies deciding that the cost of blending hydrogen or developing 

new projects is not worth the investment and that would in turn prevent millions of emissions 

from being removed. Specifically, public notices could appear to residents as a warning and 

cause unnecessary fear that they are at risk. Hydrogen blending has been occurring without 

incident for decades in other states, but public notice would likely not include that context. 
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Instead, public notice could cause residents to believe they are at risk and lead to public 

outcry over the fear that these projects will endanger residents and their families. The 

amended version makes strides in the right direction, but we believe it is still in need of 

further refinement with input from affected industry partners to ensure that it doesn’t 

hamper development of the hydrogen industry. 

Given the concerns stated by community members, a better approach would be to consider 

ways to resolve the myths associated with blended hydrogen and facilitate additional 

demonstrations within the state. With dozens of states already using blended hydrogen for 

decades, including Hawaii for over 50 years, the technology is empirically safe and the safety 

regulations already in place are doing their job.  

As Oregon pursues a clean and renewable energy system for the benefit of all, it is important 

that measures designed to provide oversight do not end up frustrating the very long-term 

goals that are meant to address climate change and reduce GHG emissions. In closing, the 

GHC welcomes the opportunity to discuss this more with the committee and members but 

must stand opposed to SB 685 for the reasons listed above.  

Thank you, 

 
Tim Kamermayer 
Director, Policy & Regulatory Affairs 
Green Hydrogen Coalition 


